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	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


ON 20TH DECEMBER 2004


TITLE :
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL FOOTWAY RECONSTRUCTION PROGRAMME


RECOMMENDATIONS :  That approval be given to the expenditure of £22,327.16 by Bethell Ltd., on footway reconstruction at Kensington Drive, Seedley.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :   The purpose of this report is to seek approval to the expenditure of £22,327.16 by Bethell Limited on footway reconstruction at Kensington Drive, Seedley.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

Reports to Lead Member of Development Services 10th November, 2003 and 24th May and 21st July, 2004.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Low.

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  Highways Revenue Programme 2004/2005.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  None.

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  D McAllister

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  J D Pedder – Ext: 3868


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Claremont & Weaste


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Community Safety.


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

Updated : 19/07/2002

1.0 Background
1.1
At the meeting of the Lead Member on 21st July, 2004, approval was given to the acceptance of a quotation from Bethell Limited for the reconstruction of Lyndhurst Avenue, Irlam and Whittle Street, Walkden, as part of the 2004/05 Local Road Improvement Programme.

1.2
Under this form of partnering arrangement Bethell Limited successfully completed the seven streets awarded to them in 2003/04 together with the additional two streets this year reconstructing a total of approximately 4500m length of footways in Cadishead, Irlam, Claremont, Kersal, Broughton & Walkden.

1.3
In order to achieve this year’s extensive programme negotiations have been carried out with Bethell Limited for quotations to reconstruct a further street, Kensington Drive using rates based on their target price contract previously submitted.

1.4
This award will enable Bethell’s site staff who are currently undertaking the schemes and have gained valuable experience in both carrying out the work and dealing with the public to be retained and utilised.

2.0 Financial Implications
2.1
The quotations received from Bethell Limited are as follows:-


Kensington Drive 
-
  £22,327.16


Fees


-
    £5,898.17


TOTAL



  £28,225.33

2.2
A fuller breakdown of the costs is shown in the Tender Approval Pro-forma which is attached to this report.

2.3
The scheme will be funded from the 2004/05 Highways Revenue Programme.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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